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Dear Commissioner, 

RE: Implementation of Mobility Package I - Rule on the return of the vehicle 

As raised during the discussion on and after adoption of the Mobility Package I, and with 
most of its proposals effective, concerns among the European business community grow 
immensely as the transport sector is facing extensive and major challenges in road 
transport across Europe, including the COVID-19 pandemic and post-covid economic 
recovery, global supply chain tensions and the war in Ukraine. 

Whereas the Mobility Package I intends to prevent distortion of competition and prepare 
the ground for a more efficient road transport sector, BusinessEurope already expressed 
its concerns in terms of alignment of the Mobility Package I with the overall objectives, 
including those on the green transition, in our letter of 30 November 2021. Now with the 
Commission's guidance on implementation of the rule on the return of the vehicle, we 
strongly fear that the actual implementation could have the exact opposite effect. In its 
recently published guidance regarding the rule on the compulsory return of the vehicle 
to the Member State of establishment every eight weeks, the Commission extended the 
scope of application to cover also trailers and semi-trailers used for operations, a 
surprising development considering that the Commission has not included this provision 
in its initial proposal but now tabled an interpretation thereof in the widest sense possible. 

The clarification provided by the Commission seems to not only jeopardise the 
operations of road hauliers and logistics companies within the Single Market but also 
add to the already heavy challenges at global level, further disturbing the playing field. 
We did already state that the return of a truck clause would contradict the ambitious 
climate goals of the European Union as laid down in the EU Green Deal and the 'Fit for 
55' package, the published guidance of the Commission which includes trailers and 
semi-trailers in the scope makes the assessment even gloomier. Worryingly high 
numbers of up to 2.9 million additional tons of CO2 emissions and an increase of 
international road freight emissions by 4.6% on a yearly basis caused by the return of 
trucks alone1 would increase drastically with the obligation being extended to about 20 
million trailers and semi-trailers. 

1 Commission Final Report (2021 ), Assessment of the impact of a provision in the context of the revision of 
Regulation (EC) No I 071/2009 and Regulation (EC) No I 072/2009 
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